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WOMEN'S WORLD DAY OF PRAYER
7th MARCH 2014

The WWDP service this year is being held at

St Peter’s Church, Glentham
Friday 7th March at 7:00 p.m.

The theme for this year is
‘STREAMS IN THE DESERT’

We do hope you will be able to join us for this special service prepared by the Christian
women of Egypt, when we join with people across the world in a wave of prayer.

One of the oldest civilisations in the world, Egypt has long been home to Coptic Christians.
Since the uprising in 2011 there has been conflict between religious groupings. Political

change affects individual lives and we pray for the women of Egypt.
Refreshments will be served after the service.
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FROM THE PARISH PRIEST
Dear All,
I was interested to hear of a recent claim that apparently one in four adults in the UK
think that the story of Superman can be found in the Bible. I seem to recall first hearing
of this as part of a review of the daily newspapers on the radio and I thought at the time
that there must surely be more to this interesting headline than first appeared, and so it
proved. The headline had been drawn from some new research conducted by Bible
Society UK and had done a fine job of getting this research noticed.
As the proud owner of some Superman slippers (a Christmas gift from my children!) I
thought that I would do some of my own research into this story, and it would seem that
'When asked to identify storylines that could be found in the Bible, Superman's plotline,
described as "A hero from another planet with super powers on earth saves lives and
the world from disaster", scored highly with parents who thought they could find that
story in the Bible'. The point of the research had been to encourage greater numbers of
people, of all ages, to open their Bibles and discover its great texts.
According to the study, 23% of children said they had never read, seen or heard Noah's
Ark and 25% had never heard the Nativity story, and yet one in three adults thought that
it was important to read Bible stories to their children. It all makes for interesting
reading, and I feel that the study is timely as we approach Lent and seek to make use of
the opportunity for special reflection and preparation.
As well as our regular Sunday services and gatherings on Ash Wednesday (in the
morning in the Owmby Group and in the evening in the Springline Parish), I am hoping
that there will be a series of walks that will take in some of our villages and
communities. As I write we were still confirming the routes and the times for these
walks but details will be forthcoming and I hope that they will offer us an opportunity
to take some time out together and to learn more about ourselves and our location. Not
everyone will wish or be able to join in on these walks but I hope that everyone will
feel a part of them, whether that be in seeing us off or welcoming us home, praying for
us or taking comfort that as we walk prayers will be offered for all who live, work and
serve in our communities and visit here.
There is great power to be found in recognising that God walks alongside us in all
things, and so this Lent I hope that you will sense Father, Son and Holy Spirit as we all
make that Lenten journey again.
With love, prayers and best wishes,

Adrian Smith
Baptisms:
Scampton on 9 February 2014 - Samantha Needham and Alexander Needham

Funerals and Burials:
Interment of ashes at Brattleby on 2 February 2014 - Elizabeth Hollingworth
Interment of ashes at Normanby Cemetery on 9 February 2014 - Cyril Hewson
Service of Committal at Lincoln Crematorium on 14 February 2014 - Barbara Carter (To be
followed by a Service of Thanksgiving at St Andrew's, Fillingham, at 2pm on Thursday, 13
March 2014).
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Monday 8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Brattleby
Tuesday 8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Burton
 9:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Spridlington
 12:15 p.m. Eucharist Scampton
Wednesday 4:30 p.m. Evening Prayer Hackthorn
Friday 4:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Spridlington
Saturday 8:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Burton

DAILY CHURCH SERVICES

GLENTHAM METHODIST CHAPEL
Sunday 2nd 10:45 a.m. Family Church  Ian Hardcastle
Sunday 9th  No Service
Sunday 16th 4:00 p.m. Cafe Worship  Rev Anne Coates
Sunday 23rd 8:45 a.m. Breakfast. Service at  9:30am Tim Smith
Sunday 30th 10:45 a.m. Messy Church

Sunday 2nd 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Glentham MC
Next before Lent 11:00 a.m. Holy Communion Spridlington JT
 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Owmby LH
Wednesday 5th 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Saxby AS
Ash Wednesday

Thursday 6th 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion  Owmby AS
Sunday 9th 8:30 a.m. Holy Communion Spridlington JD
First of Lent 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Hackthorn ST
 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Glentham AS
Thursday 13th 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion  Spridlington JD
Sunday 16th 8:30 a.m. Holy Communion Glentham MC
Second of Lent 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Owmby AS
 11:00 a.m. Family Service Hackthorn AS
 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Spridlington AS
Sunday 23rd 9:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Hackthorn JB
Third of Lent 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Saxby JD
 11:00 a.m. Family Eucharist Owmby AS
Thursday 27th 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Hackthorn JH
Sunday 30th 10:30 a.m. Holy Communion Saxby AS&ST
Mothering Sunday

THIS MONTH’S OWMBY GROUP CHURCH SERVICES
Day Time Service Place By

A listing of Sunday Services in the Springline Parish can be found on page 39

The latest date for entries to the April Signpost
is Saturday the 15th of March at 6:00 p.m.
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BISHOP OF LINCOLN'S LETTER

Dear friends,
Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the season of Lent, traditionally seen as a time for prayer
and penance in the church; a time for drawing aside and reflecting on our Lord's journey to the
Cross and our own journey as Christian people.
As we seek to move forward together as a faithful, confident and joyful diocese, Lent provides
an ideal opportunity for us to clear away some of the clutter that can get in the way of that making
those things a reality in our own lives. Lent gives us a structured framework in which to stop, to
pray, and to reflect on the things that stand between us and God; between us and each other;
between us and the best of who each of us is.
That is not always an easy thing to do. It can take us to uncomfortable places as we uncover
things about ourselves that we would rather remained hidden, or are reminded of the broken-ness
and cruelty that mar God's world.
On Ash Wednesday many of our churches will hold services which include the imposition of
ashes. If you have the opportunity to attend one of these services, I encourage you to do so. The
ash is also a symbol of what is left when everything else has gone and things are laid bare. Their
imposition on our foreheads is a powerful reminder of our own vulnerability and of the ways in
which we fall short of all that God intends for us.
But Ash Wednesday is only the beginning of the Lenten journey. Jesus' journey to the Cross will
be transformed into the Easter joy of the resurrection - a transformation which shows the world
that God's power is made perfect in weakness.
That possibility of transformation is the basis of our hope as disciples of Christ. It is the light that
shines even when all seems darkest in our own lives and in the life of the world. We need not
fear: the God who endured the pain of death on the cross is the same God whose love and
forgiveness are freely offered by God to each one of us.
We are not alone; the light shines in the darkness.

+Christopher Lincoln:
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RAINBOW FELLOWSHIP
For residents of the Owmby Group of Parishes

By kind permission of Arlene Morrish
The Cottage, Main Street, Normanby
Monday March 3rd at 2:00 p.m.
Martin Chisholm of Owmby

Giving a talk on his travels in
Chile, South America

Help LIVES to save lives
LIVES (Lincolnshire Integrated Voluntary Emergency Service) wants to
make sure that any person who becomes acutely unwell or injured in the
Spridlington Group area (Glentham, Normanby, Owmby, Saxby &
Spridlington) will receive rapid emergency care within 6 minutes of
dialling 999. LIVES First Responders are specially trained volunteers and
are often the first on the scene following a 999 call. They attended over
14,000 999 calls last year, saving almost 250 lives in Lincolnshire. LIVES need First
Responder Volunteers to help with their life-saving service in the Spridlington area. Any
person over 18, with a car, in good health and living locally can be trained to provide basic life
support, relatively simple skills that do save lives.
First Responders work in partnership with EMAS (East Midlands Ambulance Service), with
two dedicated LIVES desks at ambulance control. When a 999 call comes in, the controller
contacts the nearest on-call LIVES Responder, who is usually able to arrive at the scene within
five to six minutes of the call. Those first few minutes before or during an emergency such as a
stroke or heart attack are critical for someone's recovery or even survival.
Could you help this community?

For more information please call LIVES HQ on 01507 525999

LENT COURSE 2014
Ingham Methodist Chapel extends an invitation to all for this year's Lent
course. We will gather in the Methodist Community Room from 11am until
12noon on the following dates: Monday March 10th; Monday March 17th;
Monday March 24th; Monday March 31st; and Monday April 7th.
The subjects covered in the course will include Believing and Doubting; Jesus
- our Teacher; Jesus - our Saviour; Jesus - Conqueror of death; and Jesus -
Lord and Brother. All are most welcome.

There's only so much you can do,
but there's also so much only you can do.
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SEASONED HARDWOOD LOGS

SPLIT 9” MIXED VARIETY LOGS (FELLED OVER 1 YEAR)
DELIVERED IN CUBIC METRE BREATHABLE BAGS

£70 (INC VAT) PER CUBIC METRE BAG PLUS £5 DEPOSIT ON BAG
REFUNDED ON UNDAMAGED BAGS

FREE DELIVERY WITHIN 10 MILE RADIUS

LONGER LOGS ON REQUEST

Contact: Robin Hall 01673 860409
J & JH HALL (WELTON) LTD

HACKTHORN GRANGE, HACKTHORN. LN2 3PE

Have you visited the Owmby Group website?
http://owmbygroup.co.uk

Signpost Online - Including Back  Issues
http://owmbygroup.co.uk/signpost

FACEBOOK
Like our page on Facebook at www.facebook.com/OwmbyGroup

LENTEN WALKS
A series of walks have been arranged to help us to find the time
and the space for some Lenten reflection.
The walks will take in parts of both the Owmby Group of Parishes
and the Springline Parish, and all are welcome.
Please look out for further publicity detailing the starting points

for each walk, or contact the Revd Adrian Smith.

Ash Wednesday, 5 March - 1.30pm - Spridlington to East Firsby circular walk
(approx. 4km) (by kind permission of Mr John Lockwood)
Sunday, 9 March - 1.30pm - Ingham-Fillingham circular walk (approx. 7km)
Sunday, 16 March - 1.30pm - Hackthorn-Spridlington linear walk (approx. 6km)
Sunday, 6 April - 1.30pm - Scampton-South Carlton linear walk (approx. 4km)
Sunday, 13 April - 1.30pm - Scampton-Aisthorpe circular walk (approx. 4km)

Updates will also appear at at the parish websites:
owmbygroup.co.uk and springlineparish.co.uk
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THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH
Sally jumped up as soon as she saw the Surgeon come out of the operating room. She said, “How is my
little boy? Is he going to be O.K.? When can I see him?”
The Surgeon said, “I'm sorry, we did all we could.”
Sally said, “Why do little children get cancer, doesn't God care any more? God, where were you when my
son needed you?”
The Surgeon said, “One of the nurses will be out in a few minutes to let you spend time with your son's
remains before it's transported to the university.”
Sally asked that the nurse stay with her while she said good-bye to her son. Sally ran her fingers through
his thick red curly hair. The nurse said, “Would you like a lock of his hair?” Sally nodded yes. The nurse
cut a lock of his hair and put it in a plastic bag and handed it to Sally.
Sally said, “It was Jimmy's idea to give his body to the university for study. He said it might help
somebody else, and that is what he wanted. I said, no at first, but Jimmy said, ‘Mum I won't be using it
after I die, maybe it will help some other little boy to be able to spend one more day with his mother’”
Sally continued, “My Jimmy had a heart of gold, always thinking of someone else and always wanting to
help others if he could”. Sally walked out of the Children's Hospital for the last time after spending most
of the last 6 months there.
She sat the bag with Jimmy's things in it on the seat beside of her in the car. The drive home was hard and
it was even harder to go into an empty house.
She took the bag to Jimmy's room and started placing the model cars and things back in his room exactly
where he always kept them. She laid down across his bed and cried herself to sleep holding his pillow.
Sally woke up about midnight and laying beside of her on the bed, was a letter folded up. She opened the
letter, it read, “Dear Mum, I know you're going to miss me, but don't think that I will ever forget you or
stop loving you because I'm not around to say I LOVE YOU. I'll think of you every day mum and I'll love
you even more each day. Some day we will see each other again. If you want to adopt a little boy so you
won't be so lonely, he can have my room and my old stuff to play with. If you decide to get a girl instead,
she probably wouldn't like the same things as us boys do, so you will have to buy her dolls and stuff girls
like. Don't be sad when you think about me, this is really a great place.
Grandma and Grandpa met me as soon as I got here and showed me around some, but it will take a long
time to see everything here. The angels are so friendly, and I love to watch them fly. Jesus doesn't look like
any of the pictures I saw of Him, but I knew it was Him as soon as I saw Him. Jesus took me to see God!
And guess what mum? I got to sit on God’s knee and talk to Him like I was somebody important. I told
God that I wanted to write you a letter and tell you good-bye and everything, but I knew that wasn't
allowed. God handed me some paper and His own personal pen to write you this letter with. I think
Gabriel is the name of the angel that is going to drop this letter off to you. God said for me to give you the
answer to one of the questions you asked Him about...
Where was He when I needed him?
God said, "The same place He was when Jesus was on the cross. He was right there, as He always is with
all His children.
Oh, by the way Mum, nobody else can see what is written on this paper but you. To everyone else, it looks
like a blank piece of paper. I have to give God His pen back now, He has some more names to write in the
Book Of Life.
Tonight I get to sit at the table with Jesus for supper. I'm sure the food will be great. I almost forgot to let
you know - Now I don't hurt anymore, the cancer is all gone. I'm glad because I couldn't stand that pain
anymore and God couldn't stand to see me suffer the pain either, so He sent The Angel of Mercy to get me.
The Angel said I was Special Delivery!
Signed with love from God & Jesus & Me”

Trust in the LORD with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding;
in all your ways acknowledge Him, and He will make your paths straight.

Proverbs 3:5-6
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HACKTHORN & COLD HANWORTH
Following on from last month's
introduction to cheerleading, it hasn't taken
long for the children to take 'ownership' of
this new activity and they are already
becoming very adept at inventing their
own cheerleading routines.
Key Stage 1 had a great cultural
experience when they learned some special
Chinese new year dances. They should be
really proud of their achievements with
that particular project as those dance
routines were pretty complex giving the
dancers a thorough mental as well as
physical workout as they had to keep count
of where they were in the routine as well as
making sure they were keeping up with
everyone else in the group.
When they weren't busy dancing they were
turning their hand to architecture, having
visited the Bailgate area on a geography
field trip. They have all been very busy
making model houses of their own based
on their observations in Lincoln.

The Ukulele Orchestra came back bigger
and better than ever in 'good works'
assembly recently, with the added bonus of
a fine performance on glockenspiel from
one of our Y6 students.
Some of you may remember last February
when we told you about the new 'Code
Club' which we had started up following a
new initiative to try and improve the level
of computer skills in our young people .
We were delighted to find out that we were
among the first 1000 schools in the country
to give our pupils the opportunity to learn
computer programming, so it was really
nice to hear that the government have
taken notice and decided to put the subject
on next year's curriculum.
You can  contact the school on 01673
860295 to arrange a visit or to request a
School Brochure. Don't forget to book
your place for the Easter Pre-School
Activity afternoon on March 26th!

HACKTHORN C. OF E. PRIMARY SCHOOL

OPEN MEETING
Thursday 6th March at 7:30 p.m.

Hackthorn Village Hall
Malcolm Deacon, who prepared the Hackthorn and Cold Hanworth Book for

publication, will give an illustrated talk entitled
THE JURASSIC WAY IN LINCOLNSHIRE AND BEYOND

Entrance £2 to include refreshments.
Anyone interested in the history of the  area will be very welcome.

Diary Date: 24th Apr at 7:30p.m.
Judy Theobald, Radio Lincolnshire Presenter, will talk about "Life in Lincolnshire"
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Hackthorn Village Hall

SPRING FAYRE
Saturday 12 April 2014

10.00am - 2.00pm
Fantastic stalls including:

Jewellery, Cards, Easter Goodies, Books,
Cakes, Toys, Face Painting, etc. etc.

Come along and enjoy Hot Soup and Rolls
or a refreshing Coffee or Tea.

Enter our Raffle for a chance of a prize
If you are interested in running your own Stall or Table-Top,

please contact one of the Village Hall Committee
 or ring  Sue Graves on 01673 860261

All in aid of the Village Hall Refurbishments

Also…
Please remember…the village hall is available to hire for children's parties

and for all your special events.
www.hackthornvillagehall.co.uk

or telephone Cathy Andrews on 01673 861058

HACKTHORN AND COLD HANWORTH SOCIAL CLUB
Notice of Annual General Meeting

To be held at 8pm in the Village Hall on
Friday 28th March, 2014

Don't forget the Real Ale Nights
Every other month (first week of that month)

Next dates 4th April, 6th June, 1st August, 3rd October

If you have an article, story or event concerning Hackthorn you feel would be of interest
to our readers, please email your submission to hackthorn@owmbygroup.co.uk

The latest date for entries to the April Signpost
is Saturday the 15th of March at 6:00 p.m.



Signpost10

My Brilliant Divorce
By Geraldine Aron

…in this brilliantly observed play, middle-aged Angela attempts
to find a new life when her husband Max leaves her for a
younger woman.  Using a wonderful mixture of comedy and

pathos, she recounts her journey back to happiness!
Olivier nomination for 'best entertainment'

Hackthorn Village Hall
Saturday 15th March @ 7.30pm

(doors open 7.00pm)
Tickets £6.50

Available from Committee Members, or telephone
 Sue on 01673 860261 or Pam on 01673 861070

Tea and coffee available
“…infectious and bubbly ….expect to be entertained”

“…a frosty heart is required to resist 'My Brilliant Divorce'”

Library Theatre Touring Company
(all profits to Village Hall Refurbishment)

Hackthorn Estate
High quality residential

properties to let in
Hackthorn and Cold Hanworth

Commercial lettings in
traditional buildings

"PROMOTING A THRIVING
RURAL COMMUNITY"
Further details from

Hackthorn Hall Estate Office,
Lincoln, LN2 3PQ

 01673 860423
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LANDSCAPING
SCHOOL GROUNDS, DOMESTIC AND COMMERCIAL PROPERTIES

TEL: 07747 471750
www.countrysideandgardenco.co.uk

JASON DEAN
BSc. (HONS) COUNTRYSIDE MANAGEMENT

Patios supplied and installed, circles, natural stone and reproductions
Decking, pergolas, arches and arbours

Fencing and gates - agricultural, commercial, domestic and equestrian
Driveways established and maintained

Hedge trimming, laying and planting
Small and medium trees pruned, trimmed and felled

Bespoke animal housing – kennels, catteries, stables, hen houses etc.
Aggregates Delivered - Topsoil, bark mulch, sand, gravel, ballast etc.

Annabelle Magee BSc(Hons) McOptom
169 Burton Road, Lincoln LN1 3LW

Telephone: 01522 542121
www.clearviewopticians.co.uk

Email: enquiries@clearviewopticians.co.uk

Buy one pair of spectacles over £50 & get a second pair
of single vision spectacles free* with this voucher
(*Terms & conditions apply. Free pair from selected range. Voucher must be presented at time of purchase.)

· Private and NHS eye tests
· Contact lens trials & aftercare
· Free parking
· Free* tests for under 16’s & over 60’s

(* NHS tests )
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SPRIDLINGTON
‘‘GOLDEN’’ COFFEE MORNING

Wednesday 26th March at 10:30 a.m.
The Old Rectory, Spridlington

Ann & Paul would like to invite their friends & neighbours to
join them for cake & wine as well as coffee to celebrate their

Golden Wedding Anniversary

Raffle - Bring and Buy Stall
Proceeds for St Hilary’s Church Funds

All Welcome

MAD4MATHS
Basic Numeracy Skills

to
GCSE Mathematics

Full age and ability range covered,
including children,

parents and adult learners

Contact Jeannie on
01673 878879

Fully qualified, CRB-checked tutor

Chimney
Sweep

From

£25
Phone David

01673 878450

R & M HARRISON LTD
ELECTRICAL CONTRACTORS

Owmby-By-Spital

Domestic, Commercial &
 Agricultural Engineers

Tel: 01673 878283
Email: admin@rmharrisonelectrical.co.uk

N.I.C.E.I.C. Approved Contractors
U.K.A.S. Accredited
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Spridlington Village Hall
Which date is the 88th day of the year?

On what day in 1461 was the Battle of Towton?
When is John Major's birthday?

On what day in 1974 was the Terracotta Army discovered in Xi'an, China?
And the answer is: March 29th

Which also happens to be the date of:
Spridlington Village Hall's Quiz Night

Come and join us for an evening of fun and trivia
Either as a team or join a team when you arrive.

The ticket price also includes a memorable supper!

Just to recap:
Quiz Night at Spridlington Village Hall

March 29th at 7pm
Price: £6.00

Please ring Susan on 01673 863013 or Joey on 01673 862015 by March 21st

Happy Chinese New Year from Spridlington Village Hall Committee
2014 is the Year of the Horse and, according to Chinese tradition, the horse is
friendly, active and loves entertainment. Here at Village Hall events we love to
welcome friends - old and new - and we organise events to get you all together to have
fun. These events also keep the Village Hall open by paying the bills!

The attractive Village Hall is also a venue for you to organise your own
events. Whether for your special birthday party (are you a horse person
yourself: 1990/ 1978/ 1966/ 1954/ 1942/ 1930?), for a family celebration
or for a group event/club, the Village Hall has excellent facilities with

its period charm and its up-to-date catering facilities. Do consider using
this local facility: it will be a popular choice.

For information and booking ring:
Joey Howard on 01673 862015

or Susan Thornalley on 01673 863013

Come and like us at http://www.facebook.com/SpridlingtonVillageHall

If you have an article, event or story concerning Spridlington, please call Diana Burrows
on 01673 861363 or email your submission to spridlington@owmbygroup.co.uk
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NORMANBY & OWMBY
At the last meeting, held on 5th February 2014,
2 Councillors were absent, but it was very good
to see District Councillor Jeff Summers and
County Councillor Lewis Strange. No members
of the public attended.
WLDC have been awarded the Best Waste
Service Collection in England for the second
year running. Thank you to all residents who
made this possible by sorting out their rubbish.
The energy created (and then sold on to the
National Grid) from the waste plant run by
Lincolnshire Council is bringing in extra
revenue, though £150 million still  has to be cut
from their budget. Ways are being looked into
to improve the rail network, with a better
service provided for trains from Lincoln to
London in particular.
Highways say that repairs to Private Lane are
still ongoing and hopefully will be resurfaced
properly this year (maybe).
Due to the inclement weather, the cemetery

gate has not yet been repaired, but on the bright
side, two new volunteers have come forward to
train as First Responders - one from Normanby
and one from Glentham.
Possible grants are being looked into to repair
the war memorial, though no decision has been
reached as to who we will use to do the repairs.
A joint meeting between Owmby and
Normanby will be arranged shortly, to discuss
the way forward regarding the possible playing
field.
We are still working on how best to improve the
grass verges along Main Street.
Let us all hope, that by the time this issue comes
out, we shall have forgotten the wind and rain
and be experiencing spring like weather.  Take
care everyone.
The next Parish Council meeting will be held
on March 19th, though the venue has not been
decided.

Nadine Fox (Clerk)

NORMANBY-BY-SPITAL PARISH COUNCIL NEWS

Whist Drive Results
1st Lady Dawn Cowperthwaite 2nd Lady Lois Green
1st Gent Liz Barry 2nd Gent Shirley James
Low Score Janet Andrew

Avril Harrison
Near Score Anne Turnbull

Jean Cowperthwaite
Miniature Not played Raffle Avril Harrison, Shirley

James and Tina Harrison
Anyone wishing to join us at the next Whist Drive, it will be held at the home of

Neville & Shirley James. Kippen, Normanby on Wednesday 5th Mar at 7:30p.m.
We are always pleased to see new faces, and it is always a very light-hearted evening.

OWMBY PCC MONTHLY DRAW - February 2014
1st 2nd 3rd

Len Brown Richard Harrison Neville James

PLEASE NOTE ANNUAL SUBSCRIPTION FOR THE CHURCH MONTHLY
DRAW IS DUE IN APRIL - ONE NUMBER FOR £12

NEW SUBSCRIBERS MOST WELCOME
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Everyone welcome

St. Peter & St. Paul Church
COFFEE MORNING

Thursday 6th March at 10:30 a.m.
Moat House, Field Lane, Normanby

By kind permission of

Aderyn Walker

School Office Office opening hours are
Monday to Friday 8.30am to 12.00pm, if you
have an enquiry outside of these hours, please
telephone 01673 878216 or email
enquiries@normanby.lincs.sch.uk
Please note the school website provides
downloads of letters, forms and newsletters
along with general information, policies, news
and photographs of your children at work and
play. Please take a look
www.normanbyprimary.org.uk and let us
know what you think.
A Big Thank You to Normanby & Owmby
Painting Group who have very kindly donated
£100 to school funds, from the sale of their
calendars.  The group meet in the school hall
every Friday of term time from 1.30pm to
3.30pm.
Akaki Primary School in Ethiopia We have
been working with The British Council and
have recently established an exciting link with
Akaki Primary School, Ethiopia. The British
Council is the United Kingdom's international
organisation for cultural relations and
educational opportunities. They are a registered

charity; 209131 (England and Wales) who
create international opportunities for the people
of the UK and other countries and build trust
between them worldwide.  We hope that we can
send letters and emails to the staff and children
at Akaki Primary to learn about their life and
culture and to take part in growing projects
linked to our science curriculum and gardening
club.
We welcome Student Teacher Miss Natalie
Cotton to our Foundations Unit.  Miss Cotton
will be with us until April.
World Book Day Thursday 6th March Dress
up for Book Aid International help change the
lives of thousands of children on World Book
Day.  Donate £1 to dress as your favourite book
character and help send books to children in
Africa. There will be prizes for the most
interesting and individual costumes.
Diary Dates
02/04/14 FoNS Easter disco
03/04/14 Parents' Evening
03/04/14 3.30pm Break up
04/04/14 Staff inset day
22/04/14 Back to school

NORMANBY-BY-SPITAL PRIMARY SCHOOL

Owmby & Normanby WI
Our next meeting will be on
Thursday, 6th March, 2014

COTEHILL FARM VISIT!
ALL ABOUT CHEESE!!

We look forward to seeing you all - and welcome new members.

theWI
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GLENTHAM & CAENBY

Parish Council contact details
The Councillors:-
 Mike Neumann (Chairman) Ian Pilcher
 Alan Lakeman Sarah Shaw
 Adam Shaw Martin Kuhl

The Councillors can be contacted via the Parish Clerk, as follows:-
Jeff Reynolds, Lark Rise, 5A Beck Hill, Tealby, Market Rasen LN8 3XS
Tel: 01673 838571   Email: gpclarkrise@btinternet.com

Councillor John Youngson Summers has
regretfully decided to leave the Council due to
a number of calls upon his time. Sincere thanks
go to John for his work and guidance over the
years. A vacancy now exists for a replacement
and applications are invited. No special skills
are needed, just a desire to 'make a difference'
in your community for the benefit of all.
Anyone interested should contact any
Councillor or the Clerk (details below) who
will be glad to explain what is involved
The current Parish Plan will expire this year
and moves are in hand to renew it for a further
five years. The aim is to build on the work so
admirably done on the original plan and
members of the public are invited to become
involved, either to participate in its renewal or
to help with delivering questionnaires, or
simply to give opinions and advice. A speaker
from Community Lincs will address the
Council meeting on 3rd April with
recommendations as to how to proceed, and the
general public are warmly invited to come
along and hear what she has to say
Traffic speeding has long been a bone of
contention to residents, and the Parish Council
recently invited PC Martin Doherty to give
some help in this respect. Martin has accepted

fully that there is general concern and has
undertaken to make roadside speed checks at
irregular intervals, backed up by appearances of
the mobile speed detection van. Martin also
took the opportunity to explain that, despite
being thin on the ground, the police response
team continues to provide a 98% achievement
in a 20-minute response time in rural areas, and
the public are urged to report all suspicious
activities
Notification has been received that Councillor
Adam Shaw's application for a grant to restore
the Church clock has been successful. Once
permission has been obtained from the Church
authorities, work can proceed
Fund raising for a defibrillator unit has begun:
Councillor Sarah Shaw has organised a number
of quiz nights, and with the help of the Crown
Inn and other donors, the fund currently stands
at £322. Future quiz nights are planned, and
together with money granted by Councillor
Lewis Strage, the target of £1,000 should be
achieved this year.
Dates of next meetings
The next meetings will be held on 6th March
and 3rd April at 7.30pm in Glentham Village
Hall. You are welcome to come and observe or
to have your say.

GLENTHAM PARISH COUNCIL NEWS
NOTES ON COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 6th FEBRUARY 2014

MARIE CURIE COLLECTION

The residents of Barff Meadow in Glentham raised £44.32 in February after a
collection for the Marie Curie Cancer Fund. Many thanks to all of those who
contributed.
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GLENTHAM & DISTRICT GARDENERS’ CLUB
Yearly Membership is only £3 per person
Which entitles you to receive the following discounts:

Brigg Garden Centre, Tower Nurseries at Hemswell Cliff, Fail Gardens Plant Centre in Kirton Lindsey.

We Meet in Glentham Village Hall at 7.30pm
On the second Tuesday of the month

If you would like to join please come to the next meeting on
Tuesday 11th March

Where Harold Leach will present a talk entitled
Colour Through the Year

Non-members are welcome
£2 per person - Including refreshments

Glentham Village Hall

COFFEE MORNINGS
Wednesdays

March 5th, 12th, 19th & 26th
All welcome

Proceeds to Village Hall Funds

Service 370 operated by Stagecoach
Gainsborough Bus Station 0740 1450
Glentham 0805 1515
Market Rasen Market Place 0820 1530

Gainsborough to Market Rasen
Mondays to Fridays schooldays

Service 370 operated by Stagecoach
Market Rasen Market Place 0845 1553
Glentham 0900 1608
Gainsborough Bus Station 0920 1628

Market Rasen to Gainsborough
Mondays to Fridays schooldays

LOCAL BUS TIMETABLE

St Peter’s Guild

COFFEE MORNING
Tuesday 18th March at 10:30 a.m.

The Trap House, Glentham
By kind invitation of Mrs Jane Rose

All Welcome
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Tuesdays 4th & 18th March 2:00p.m. - 4:00p.m.
Glentham Village Hall

Come & have a cuppa & a chat while doing
your needlecraft or learning new crafts.

Everyone Welcome

PRESENCE PRAYER AND BIBLE STUDY GROUP
Inter-denominational - Praying for our Communities

Thursday 13th  & 27th March at 7:00 p.m.
at Tilsit, Bishop Norton Road, Glentham.
Contact Jenny or Peter on 01673 878806

‘The Crown’ at Glentham
Men’s Breakfast

Roy has agreed to serve breakfast on

An opportunity for men to meet and chat over a delicious full English breakfast!
Please Phone Peter Atkinson on 01673 878806 to reserve a place

Organised by Glentham Methodist Chapel

Saturday 8th March at 9:00 a.m.

Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group
The next group meeting will be on

The Trap House, Glentham
All old and new members are welcome.

Non-members would be very welcome

GLENTHAM 55+ CLUB
Monday 10th March, 12:00 p.m.

Glentham Village Hall

If you have an article or story concerning Glentham, please contact Margaret Cromack
on 01673 876242 - or email your submission to her at glentham@owmbygroup.co.uk
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The Parochial Church Council of Glentham
Is holding their A.G.M

At Glentham Village Hall
On Wednesday 26th March 2014 at 7:00pm

This is an Open Meeting and all are welcome

If you feel like this, come and join us at a self help
Computer Group where we share knowledge such

as:
How to sort photographs
How to create a calendar

How to create address labels
Making posters

Tuesday 11th & 25th March
2 – 4 pm

Glentham Village Hall
£1.50 per week

Everyone welcome
Enquiries to Margaret 07711 112171

Glentham ‘Jolly’
Brita and Irene are proposing to run another 'jolly'.
It will be in aid of the village Defibrillator Fund.

    We are suggesting the three sections will be 'Spring'  (eg We'll gather
lilacs),  'The First World War' (Pack up your troubles) - this being the

centenary year and a free choice section ( 'Daytrip to Bangor', anyone?)
    Let us know of any requests, contributions, etc, and we will try to include

them. Watch this space for the date!
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Beetles Provided

Come & join us
For a Family Night of Fun

At Glentham Village Hall

Thursday March 20th 2014
7:30pm

There are Prizes to be won

All Welcome

£2.50 Per Person
Includes Supper
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High Street
Glentham

01673 878591
FOR

FIXED PRICE
Servicing
Repairs

Petrol Oils Used Vehicles
Recovery

OFSTED REGISTERED
CHILDMINDER

has vacancies full/part time
and holiday cover

 Excellent learning and play
opportunities to support all

ages in a homely environment

Based in Glentham

  Contact Claire
01673 876217 / 07849 131761

EMMA FROST PERSONAL TRAINING
CLASSES AT GLENTHAM VILLAGE HALL:
MONDAY 7:10pm - 7:30pm - ABS CLASS - £1 ENTRY

MONDAY 7:30pm - 8:15pm - CIRCUITS CLASS - £3 ENTRY
WEDNESDAY 11:30am - 12:15pm - MOVEMENT & FLEXIBILITY FOR THE OVER 40's - £3 ENTRY

WEDNESDAY 7:10pm - 7:30pm - ABS CLASS - £1 ENTRY
WEDNESDAY 7:30pm - 8:15pm - BOXERCISE - £3 ENTRY

SUNDAY 9:30am - BOOT CAMP
(CONTACT TO BOOK AS BOOT CAMP RUNS OVER A 4 WEEK PERIOD)

CALL 07912 221261
OR

EMAIL emmaand1607@talktalk.net
FOR MORE INFO/TO BOOK

Your shopping can be delivered - Enquire for details of delivery arrangements.

Pay with your debit card and take advantage of our cash-back facility.

Lunchtime closing:  12:30 p.m.  – 1:30 p.m. every day.
Bank Holiday Mondays:   Closed all day

Morning newspapers delivered to: Glentham, Bishop Norton, Normanby, Owmby, Spridlington, Hackthorn.

Contact us: High Street, Glentham, LN8 2EQ.  Telephone/fax: 01673 878474

SHOP OPENING TIMES
Monday – Saturday: 7:00 a.m. - 7:00 p.m.
Sunday: 9:00 a.m. - 12:30 p.m.
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WHAT IS THE FORGOTTEN ASPECT OF HEALTH AND FITNESS
THAT NO ONE TALKS ABOUT?

A few months ago in our Northamptonshire branch, we launched our new fitness/remedial
programme which we called Movement and Flexibility in response to consultations with health
and medical professionals.  They all agreed on one thing - that the key to continuing and lasting
health and an active physical lifestyle is the ability to keep moving - and moving freely without
aches and pains or stiffness.
Building up your strength is important.
Keeping your weight within limits is important.
Eating a good balanced diet is important.
But all these things fade into insignificance if you can't kneel down or you suffer from a bad
back or if you're stiff when you get out of a chair.
Everyone agrees: FLEXIBILITY is the answer. But why is not talked about more?
The answer? Because it's not sexy.
You can't show your muscles off in front of a mirror, you can't admire yourself for the weight
you've lost - so it tends to get forgotten in fitness programmes or tacked onto the end for a brief
five minutes.
Over the years in the fitness industry I've come across literally scores of people who have

� back problems
� knee problems
� hip problems
� stiff and achy joints
� rheumatics
� poor posture

People have been to every type of specialist there is, but surprisingly, developing flexibility to
overcome the problem is rarely talked about. So that's why it was decided to do all the
investigation and study, to create a programme that would help all our clients who find that they
can no longer do the things they used to, who can't move as easily as formerly, who are not as
agile as they were years ago.
Some of them have specific problems- a bad back or injured knees but some of them are just
feeling the effects of "not being as young as they used to be". Or they're simply inflexible! In
fact, suppleness is so important that anyone from 18 to 80 could profit from it.
The Wellbeing Fitness  introductory Six Week Movement and Flexibility Programme is
designed for you to do alone with a fitness professional in one of our private studios and he or
she will take you through all the movements of the body. The hour starts with some controlled
dynamic stretches and a series of mobility moves but for the majority of time you will be lying
down and relaxing while the trainer gives you a series of advanced assisted stretches. We've
found that a relaxed state is by far the best way to achieve real increases in flexibility.
And it's been a tremendous success: we've had remarkable results - everything from an improved
mood to touching the toes for the first time in years! In fact most of the clients who have taken
the programme have decided to continue with it - they found it such a benefit.

Tristan Lowe. Studio Manager. Wellbeing Fitness, 20 Carlton Mews, CARLTON CENTRE
Outer Circle Road, Lincoln LN2 4FJ, 01522 525250, www.wellbeingfitness.co.uk,
info@wellbeingfitnesslincoln.co.uk

If you have news, event, an article or a story you feel would be of interest to other
readers, please contact Steve, the editor. His telephone number is on the contacts page
towards the back of this month’s edition. Full details are on the Owmby Group web site.
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Painter / Decorator

20 Years Experience

· Free Quotations

Dave The Decorator

Telephone:
01673 866631

Mobile: 07813 775998

Alterations Made Easy by Janet Louise
Back to School

Hand sewn school badges £1.85
Name tags machine stitched 60p

Blazer sleeves shortened - lined £8.00, unlined £6.00
Trousers and skirts shortened - lined £8.00, unlined £6.00

Other alterations available quotations on request

Children's dresses made for all occasions
Call 01673 876240 or email jansal@hotmail.co.uk

MULBERRY NAILS
Now At

Head to Toe Hair & Beauty Salon
276 Wragby Road, Lincoln, LN2 4PX

Spa Nails ~ Shellac ~ Minx
Also

 Waxing ~ Lash & Brow Tinting

Call For an Appointment
Tel: 01522 544454

Glendower
Guest House

Friendly atmosphere
Bed & Breakfast facilities

Recently refurbished, TV lounge
Reasonable Rates

High Street, Glentham
Market Rasen. LN8 2EQ

01673 878660
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T.M.MANNION
Electrical Contractors

Domestic, Agricultural
and Industrial installations

Security Lighting

Tel: 01673 878585

N.I.C.E.I.C. Registered

Piano Tuition

b a t h r o o m s
SUPPLY • DESIGN • INSTALL

www.elixir-bathrooms.com

A family run business in
Lincoln since 1999

The Pelham Centre, Canwick Road,
Lincoln LN5 8HG

01522 87 87 86

IAN CROMACK
Ex BT Engineer, 30 Years Experience

Domestic, Commercial
& Industrial Structured Wiring

 Pre-wires & New Builds
Extension Sockets for

Satellite TV & Internet Connection

01673 876 242
07742 544 642

(

* * * * *

* * * * *
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Two pine log cabins in peaceful woodland setting
offering a relaxed holiday, ideally situated for the
Wolds and the beautiful city of Lincoln. Each has
three bedrooms, one double, one twin, one child's
bunk bed: Large lounge, bathroom, kitchen, large
veranda. Gas central heating, gas cooking. Car
parking by unit. Near bus route. Linen provided.
Pickup from Lincoln or Market Rasen Station
available

Terms: £200 to £400 per week. £100 to £200 per 3 day stay. ETCêêê
Complimentary local food hamper. Visit our website or ask for a brochure.

Mr. R. Cox, Lincolnshire Lanes Log Cabins, Manor Farm, East Firsby,
Market Rasen LN8 2DB • Tel 01673 878258

PHIL SOMERS
PLUMBING

SERVICES
Reliable & Professional

Full Heating Systems
Cylinder Changes

All Leaks & Repairs
01673 818524
07790 241145

C8064

Print & Web Solutions
I SN YNC D E S I G N

01673 878 486

Brand Consultants
Advertising
Brochures
Stationery
Leaflets
Websites
Emailers
Catalogues
Annual Reports
Signage & Livery
Exhibition Design
Banners & Flags
Direct Mail
Packaging
Logos

View our on-line portfolio
www.insyncdesign.co.uk

info@insyncdesign.co.uk

Skittlestone Cottage,Normanby By Spital LN8 2EB

Design, Print,Web
PR & Marketing

Promote your business
Achieve measurable results

Crofton Interiors
Bespoke and secondhand curtains, furniture,

fabric, silk flowers and gifts

New shop now open
Mon, Tues, Thurs & Fri 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Sat 10:00am - 1:00pm

The Old Blacksmiths
Hackthorn LN2 3PF

01673 866363 / 07854 076972
www.croftoninteriors.co.uk

over 30 years experience

Free Estimates

1 Paddock Chase,
Glentham, Lincoln. LN8 2FB

07752 184 771
01673 878593
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Russ & Bob’s We Can Do Service
All Garden Work- walls, patios, drives, gravel, lawns, plants, etc.
Landscaping – hard and soft undertaken, planting and maintenance
� Boundaries – walls, fences all types, hedges all aspects
� Trees – planted, lopped, pruned, felled as needed
� General House maintenance/building – all work under taken
� Drains – septic tanks installed, maintained, soakaways etc
Fully insured. References if needed. Past work can be viewed

Office:- 01673 885595   Mobile:- 07709 233876
Bob Froggatt. 1 Cross Keys Yard, Front Street,

Normanby-by-Spital. LN8 2ED

ARCHITECTURAL DESIGN

7 Gladstone Street, Gainsborough, Lincolnshire DN21 2ND
Call Eric on 01427 614500 or 07947 591 952

 • EXTENSIONS
 • CONVERSIONS

FULL PLANNING & BUILDING REGULATION SERVICE
SPECIFICATIONS & BILLS OF QUANTITIES PREPARED

 • ALTERATIONS
 • NEW BUILDS

STEEL BEAM DESIGN CALCULATIONS PREPARED FOR BUILDING REGS

F A M I L I E S

E V E N T S

www.memoriesstudioonline.co.uk
enquires@memoriesstudioonline.co.uk

Studio shoots £35.00 inc free A4 framed picture worth £20.00
Pictures start at £3.00

Packages available. Visit the website for details
Evening and weekend bookings available at no extra cost

Images within 10 days of shoot
Gift certificates available

Hazel 07876 615 049 Waddingham

B U M P S

B A B I E S

P E T S GROUPS
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D & S
Plumbing & Heating Services

All Plumbing Work Undertaken
Oil Fired Boiler, Oil Tanks, Service, Repair & Installation

Pressurised Hot Water Systems Service, Repair & Installation

ENERGY EFFICIENCY REGISTERED
( 01673 818679 or 07774 232227

Contact Dave On:

No. C6904

IAN SMITH
BUILDING SERVICES

Est 1988

Qualified Builder
For a competitive quote on

New work • Extensions
Roofing • Plastering

Patios and driveways
PVCu Fascias and gutters

Floor and wall tiling
Phone Ian

on
Snitterby

01673 818614

HOW CLEAN ARE
YOUR CARPETS?

I’LL CLEAN THEM
­ Quality professional deep

extraction cleaning
­ Full stain and pre-treatment

­ Carpets and Rugs usually dry
within 2-3 hours

­ Fabric suites carefully and
conscientiously cleaned

­ Stainguard treatments available

Prices from £37 for carpets
£45 for suites

Discounts for multiple carpets or oven
and carpet cleaning packages.

Fast friendly service

Call Mike on: 01673 878109 or
Mobile: 07557 441307
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M.R.Parker Builders
v Bricklaying
v Plastering
v Tiling
v Landscaping
v Groundwork

www.mrparkerbuilders.co.uk
01673 842039 / 07777 648414

NO JOB TOO SMALL

BUSINESS ADMIN
CAUSING YOU STRESS

Whether it be:
Basic Book Keeping

Annual Accounts Production Personal or Corporate Tax Payroll Processing
VAT Return Completion Return Preparation Limited Company Formations

We have the expertise to help you
Contact Steve or Sandra at

Lincolnshire Business Service on 01673 885170

Bringing down the cost of Professional Fees

PEPPERPOTS
DOMESTIC SERVICES

One-off and Regular Cleans
Laundry and Ironing Service
Spring and Builder Cleans

House Moves
Windows and Carpets Cleaned

Call Liz on
01673 857697
07947 322023

pepperpotscleaning@btinternet.com

49-51 QUEEN STREET, MARKET RASEN.  Tel. (01673) 843725

Pre-Paid Funeral Schemes Available

Funeral Directors
For the most dedicated professional
help, knowledge and understanding

“We are at your service in your time of need”

N.A.F.D MEMBER

J. Marshall
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 PRESSED
4

TIME
IRONING SERVICE

All ironing picked up
and delivered to your door

QUALITY SERVICE
Hangers & Baskets supplied

Contact SHARON on 07957 566389
FOR A COMPETITIVE QUOTE

A.J. Myers Joinery

www.ajmyersjoinery.co.uk - 01673878933 - 07731985030

· uPvc and Timber Windows, Doors, Fascias &
Soffits, Guttering and Conservatories

· Roofing, Loft Conversions
· Kitchens, Wood and Laminate Flooring
· Bespoke Furniture

No Job Too Small
Free No Obligation Estimates

For All Your Aggregate Needs

� Aggregates
� Topsoil

� Bagged or Loose
Please Call

07970 309158
01673 876644

www.foxaggregates.co.uk

Picture Framing Service
20 years experience

Available Locally

Prints, photos, needlework, medals, etc

Large choice of frames and mounts.
Advice on all aspects of framing and

restoration.
Contact David on 01427 667887

(Fillingham)
Leave a message if I am not in.

Collection and delivery service
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Local, Efficient Heating and Plumbing Service

ALL MAJOR WORK COVERED BY WARRANTY

GAS / OIL & LPG,

Central Heating
Gas Fires/Cookers
General Plumbing

01673 878977
07533 942226

How Clean Is Your Oven?
Hate Cleaning it?

I'll Do it!
Ovens, Hobs, Cookers, Ranges,

Agas, Extractors

Prices From £40.00

No Mess, No Fuss, No Smell
No Caustic Chemicals

Fast friendly professional
service

Treat yourself, book today
Call Mike on: 01673 878109 or

Mobile: 07557 441307

Caenby Cliff, Market Rasen

PBFS PEST CONTROL
ALL PESTS

Rats, mice, moles, wasps etc

Domestic - Commercial - Agricultural

Paul Brand
01673 849 925
07867 558 318

Kitchen Supply & Fitting

www.hemswellkitchens.co.uk

Unit 11, Gibson Road
Hemswell Cliff

Business Centre,
Gainsborough,

Lincolnshire, DN21 5TL

Tel: 01427 667 450
info@hemswellkitchens.co.uk

Whether you want to update or start a new,
Come to visit our showroom to see how we can
help you.

9am to 5pm Monday to Friday
10am to 4pm Saturday

9am to 2:30pm during the Sunday Market.
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While every effort is made to ensure listings are both accurate and up-to-date,
you should always confirm with the venue before attending an event.
Concessions: OAPs, Students, under 16s, the unwaged, members of LRP

....................................................................
Square One Productions

Present
“2 Glasses and a Bottle of Red”

by local writer Nikki Pontin
52 year old Penny is perfectly happy being alone, despite her divorced daughter Emma’s best attempts to her
up with everybody from Bill the Postman, to Phil, the Stock Replenishment Officer from Tesco’s. However
Penny is hiding a big secret…….
‘2 Glasses & A Bottle of Red’ is a compelling, funny and poignant portrayal of one woman balancing her
past with her future. From running over her first love with her car to her encounter with Nursezilla, life is
never simple for Penny.
A rollercoaster of emotions from start to finish, ‘2 Glasses & A Bottle of Red’ holds a mirror up to life and
will make the audience laugh and cry in a single breath. A wonderfully compelling piece of storytelling from
SQUARE ONE Productions

Sat 5th April at 7:30 p.m.
Tickets £8.50 full / £7.50 Conc.

....................................................................
Cube Theatre

Present
“Freddie Dare & the Ginger Robber”

Fred Andrews is short for his age, can’t play football, and making friends at his new secondary school is
proving difficult. His Dad died a while ago, and Fred’s Mum is too sad to pay attention to him. Fred wants
to change his world – and so he does. He becomes Freddy Dare – a superhero with a glamorous accomplice,
the Ginger Robber! Together, they must overcome The Mistress, steal their opportunity and dance their way
to Vegas! Will they make it?
Is it a film? Is it a play? Yes … ‘Freddy Dare & the Ginger Robber’ brings you both!
In a show to be enjoyed by both adults and children, Cube Theatre transport audiences on an epic adventure
involving striking visual effects, great music and a dazzling script which packs an emotional punch. Theatre,
film and adventure for those aged 8 to 108.

Friday  14th March at 7:30 p.m.
Tickets £8.50 full / £7.00 Conc.

COMING to
The Broadbent Theatre, Wickenby LN3 5AW

Box Office 01673 885500
or book online at www.broadbent.org

....................................................................
Hambledon Productions

Present
“Just Like That!: The Tommy Cooper Show”

From the company that brought you Educating Rita comes a brand new celebration of one of Britain's
best-loved comedians, in this stylish cabaret show commemorating 30 years since Tommy Cooper's demise.

Friday 25th April at 7:30pm
Tickets £8.50 full / £7.50 Conc.
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Lincolnshire’s Premier
Lawnmower & Garden Machinery Centre

Bishop Bridge, Market Rasen, Lincs LN8 3LY  Tel: 01673 844250  Fax: 01673 844021
www.greenstripe.net  email: sales@greenstripe.net

Green
GARDEN MACHINERY

Husqvarna Hand Held Petrol Blower

Elite Maestro Petrol
Garden Shredder

Husqvarna 236 Chainsaw
c/w 14” bar & chain

Billy Goat Lawn Vacuum

Petrol Hedge Cutters

(Shown with optional hose kit)
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Tel / Fax:
Mobile:

Contact Alan

MURPHY’S

LANDSCAPES

David Heath
Plumbing Services

Kitchen & Bathroom
Installations

Tel:01673 828143
Mobile:07788 711393

Eden Reflexology and Complementary Therapies
“Balancing the body naturally”

Clinical, maternity and corporate reflexology
Indian Head Massage

Hopi Ear Candling

Kathryn Dean MAR

The Old Post Office, St George’s Hill, Glentworth DN21 5DB

07747 471752 / 01427 668897 kdean@talktalk.net
www.eden-reflexology.co.uk

Follow us on Facebook

Also available at Riverside Clinic, Gainsborough

AVA PERSONAL CARER
Do you need help in looking after a loved one?

I am willing to undertake all aspects of personal
care, washing, cooking, cleaning, etc.

or just to sit and have a chat.

If you think I could help you, please contact me

Qualified & Experienced
Fully Insured
CRB Checked

References Available
Short or Long Term

01427 611431
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Since our last report there has been increased
media interest in the imminent Care.data
extraction which is the automatic extraction of
patient data from the electronic GP medical
records due to start in early spring. A leaflet has
been sent from the government to every
household informing them of the rationale
behind the extraction but we know that some
patients are still unaware of the fact that their
data will be extracted unless they give specific
instructions to their GP to do otherwise.
Practices are not able to opt out of providing the
data so it is vital that patients understand what
is involved and any patient wishing to opt out
may complete one of the forms available in the
surgery or write directly to us stating what their
preference is. The decision may be reversed by
the patient at any stage but obviously objecting
once information has already been taken would
only prevent any new data being extracted.
Thank you to all patients for the feedback on the
changes we made to our appointment system in
September last year. These included moving the
open access surgery from 11am to the earlier
start time of 8.30am and increasing the amount
of pre-bookable appointments and reducing the
"on the day" booking slots as a direct result of
patient feedback with patients who need to be
seen or given urgent advice being contacted by
the duty doctor during the day and seen or give

advice as deemed appropriate. Whilst some
patients have given us very positive feedback,
we are aware that many patients do not like
some of the changes made and we are collating
the feedback and reviewing the situation and
wish to assure patients that we are aiming to
respond as quickly as possible to improve the
situation where we are able. We are conscious
that as the village expands the demands on our
services can only increase. As the average
patient now consults a doctor 8 times per year,
with a list size of almost 9400, it is easy to see
why surgeries are always busy, even though we
have the equivalent of four and three quarter
full time doctors working in the practice on a
regular basis plus the registrars who are training
to be GPs. Numerous meetings, administration,
telephone consultation, case conferences,
preparing/delivering tutorials to the registrars,
professional study days etc all have to be
factored into the week for each GP as well as
routine surgery appointments. All of our rooms
are in daily use by various members of the team
and the option of expanding our staff or
premises is very limited. However, we remain
committed to respond to patient feedback and
welcome suggestions to improve access
generally and aim to report back positive
changes in the next newsletter.

Sallie Stead

WELTON PATIENT AND DOCTORS ASSOCIATION
The Spring Lunch will be held on Friday 25th
April in Welton Village Hall with doors
opening at 1145am and lunch served at
1215pm. The meal will comprise orange juice
followed by Beef Pie, seasonal veg and mashed
potatoes. The dessert will be either trifle or a
choice of hot puddings with custard followed
by tea or coffee and mints. Tickets priced £5.50
are now on sale and can be purchased from the
Health Centre Dispensary or from Roy Minnitt
(Welton 860980) tables can be reserved for
parties of 6 or more. If you would like to attend
but have no means of getting to the village hall
please contact either Roy as above or myself on
Welton 862570 and we will sort you out with
some transport. Please come along to support
this fund raising event. For anyone who hasn't
attended a PDA lunch before, they are open to

anyone who buys a ticket regardless of whether
you use the transport system. Everyone is
welcome. At the event there will also be a raffle
with a lot of good prizes, a book sale and a
homemade cake stall which usually groans
under the weight of so many cakes!
Following comments in a recent survey
regarding the lack of magazines in the waiting
room, the PDA has subscribed (through our
fundraising efforts) to a monthly selection of
magazines for patients to read while waiting
to see the doctor. Please DO NOT take these
magazines away from the waiting room. They
are there for all to enjoy and when we carried
out a check last Thursday there was only 1
magazine left out of the 15 or so which had
been delivered!

Janet Goddard

WELTON HEALTH CENTRE NEWS
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Sunday 2nd 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Ingham AS
Next before Lent 9:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Burton JB
 10:15 a.m. Family Service Scampton FST
 10:15 a.m. Holy Communion (BCP) South Carlton JH
 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Brattleby JH
Wednesday 5th 7:00 p.m. Holy Communion Scampton JH
Ash Wednesday

Sunday 9th 9:15 a.m. Holy Communion Cammeringham AS
First of Lent 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Burton JH
 10:30 a.m. Family Service Ingham Church FST
 10:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Brattleby NH
 10:30 a.m. Holy Communion (BCP) North Carlton AS
 11:00 a.m. Holy Communion (BCP) Fillingham JH
 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Scampton BH
Sunday 16th 8:30 a.m. Holy Communion (BCP) Ingham RC
Second of Lent 9:15 a.m. Morning Prayer Cammeringham JB
 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Scampton RC
 9:30 a.m. Morning Prayer Burton Churchwardens
 10:15 a.m. Morning Prayer South Carlton JB
 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Burton SD
Sunday 23rd 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion Brattleby ST
Third of Lent 9:30 a.m. Holy Communion (BCP) Burton AS
 10:30 a.m. Joint Service Ingham Chapel EvdB
 10:30 a.m. Morning Prayer North Carlton SD
 6:00 p.m. Evening Prayer Fillingham SD
Sunday 30th 10:30 a.m. Group Communion Saxby AS & ST
Mothering Sunday 6:00 p.m. Holy Communion  Scampton AS

   with prayers for healing

SPRINGLINE CHURCH SERVICES
Day Time Service Place By

MOBILE LIBRARY
Owmby by Spital Sandswalk (Fen Rd) 10:00 - 10:30

Mondays

10 Mar
7 Apr

Normanby by Spital Council Houses 10:45 - 11:15

Glentham Village Hall 11:30 - 12:00

Bishop Norton Well Street 12:45 - 13:15

Hackthorn School 15:15 - 15:45

Full details, enquiries and renewals: 01522 782010

POST OFFICE OPENING TIMES
Glentham

Monday 09:00 - 11:30
Thursday 14:00 - 16:30

Normanby & Owmby Monday - Saturday 09:00 - 12:30



Signpost40

PCSO 2297 Angie RAPER - 07944 776999 - angie.raper@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 2206 Julie MCFAUL - 07825 100397 - julie.mcfaul@lincs.pnn.police.uk

PC 326 Martin DOHERTY - 07939 890958 - martin.doherty@lincs.pnn.police.uk

One of your neighbourhood officers will be attending the Coffee Mornings / Police
Surgeries below. We will be pleased to meet you and discuss any issues you may
wish to raise. Alternatively please call 101.

Your Neighbourhood Policing Team

Date Location Time
Mon 3rd March Park House, Welton 2:00 p.m.

Tues 11th Willoughton - Tuesday Club 6:00 p.m.

Wed 12th Faldingworth Village Hall 10:00 a.m.

Wed 12th Bishop Norton Village Hall 12:00 p.m.

Wed 19th RAF Scampton V Cafe 1:00 p.m.

Thurs 20th Hemswell Cliff Primary School 9:30 a.m.

Sat 22nd Methodist Church, Welton 10:30 a.m.
Please be aware: On occasions there may be non-attendance due to unforeseen

circumstances and unavoidable occurrences. Please accept our apologies should this happen.

To report a crime, please call 101. If it is urgent, please call 999. If you would like
to pass information anonymously, please call Crime Stoppers on 0800 555 111.

To have your product or service advertised in Signpost or on the website,
please contact Steve, the editor, for more details.

His telephone number is on the contacts page towards the back of this month’s edition.
Full details are on the web site at http://owmbygroup.co.uk/contact

Wild Duck Holiday Park
A Norfolk holiday park in a natural woodland setting

Fancy having your own beautiful holiday home on the edge of
the Norfolk broads, somewhere to relax and escape?

Enjoy endless holidays with a holiday home ownership.
Holiday homes from £3k deposit and £165 p/month.

Rental income available.
Call Jade on 07792 820310 and mention the
Signpost Magazine for a free VIP park tour.
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PARKING OUTSIDE SCHOOLS

We are getting more and more complaints about irresponsible
parking whilst dropping off and collecting children from schools.
This is a common complaint across the county especially during
winter months during adverse weather conditions; however it's
during these winter month's that the risk to all road users and
pedestrians is increased due to reduced vision caused by the
adverse weather and reduced light.

All drivers please be aware that children are very small and thus more difficult to see
amongst parked vehicles and busy junctions. When parking please ensure that you
park responsibly and legally.
I remind you that it is an offence to park as shown below:

� Over a dropped kerb
� Within 32ft of a junction (or within a junction)
� On yellow zig zags (during  school drop off and collection times)
� On Footpath/grass verge
� On double yellow lines

As well as your own children's safety please think about other pedestrians; some of
whom may have sight or physical difficulties and may have guide dogs or mobility
aids which are hindered by parking irresponsibly.
Pedestrians with pushchairs or wheel chairs are obstructed by preventing them from
crossing the road in a safe place if you obstruct drop kerbs as well obstruct their
vision to judge when its safe to cross.
So before you stop to 'drop off' or 'collect' children, or 'park' your vehicle please
consider if you are committing any offence or increasing the risk to other community
members as this is liable to you receiving a Fixed Penalty Notice.

BISHOP NORTON LUNCHES
Two course home cooked meals with tea or coffee

£4 PER MEMBER
Wednesday lunch dates:

12 March, 9th April, 14 May
Lunches served in the village hall at 12 Noon

EVERYONE WELCOME!
Please ring at least two days before to book your place

Ann 01673 818917 or Karen 01673 818798

Quiz Night at Bishop Norton Village Hall
Friday 28th March. 7:30 p.m. Start

************
Teams of up to 6 persons. £4 per person to include supper. Bring you own drink.

 To book your team please ring Karen (818798) or Ann (818917)
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USEFUL TELEPHONE NUMBERS
Adviceline Lincolnshire 08444 111444 Doctors
Alcoholics Anonymous 01159 417100 Ingham 01522 730269
Anglian Water 08457 145145 Hibaldstow 01652 650580
British Rail 08457 484950 Market Rasen 01673 843556
Bus Enquiries 08456 050605     Test Results 01673 840256

    Dispensary 01673 840254
Charities Welton 01673 862232
Age Concern 01507 524798
Help the Aged 0808 8006565 Environment Agency 0800 807060
Royal British Legion  01673 860363
Samaritans 08457 909090 Hospitals

Lincoln 01522 512512
Chemist, Boots 01673 843336 Gainsborough 01427 816500

Louth 01507 600100
County & District Councils
LCC 01522 782070 Market Rasen Mail 01673 844644
WLDC 01427 676676 NHS Direct  08 45 46 47

Crimestoppers 0800 555111 Post Offices
Normanby & Owmby 01673 878353

SIGNPOST ADVERTISING RATES
Size Per Issue

  1/6 A5 page (60 mm x 60 mm) £6.00
  1/3 A5 page (60 mm x 122 mm) £12.00
  2/3 A5 page (122 mm x 122 mm) £24.00
  Full A5 page (122 mm x 184 mm) £36.00

Registered Charities, please contact the editor for insertion policies.
Please note. Payment for adverts will be required prior to insertion. Please ensure you have
submitted your ad requirements and payment BEFORE the month’s deadline.

FLYER DELIVERY WITH SIGNPOST
Delivery of flyers with Signpost is £25.00. Printed flyers must be delivered to our distributor
by the Signpost deadline date (15th of the month).

CONTRIBUTORS - PLEASE NOTE
Items submitted must contain the Village name or the Section for inclusion and must be
legible. If possible, please type the entry. If emailing or sending a disk, send copy as plain
text. If you have your own design, send as an A5 Microsoft Word, Microsoft Publisher,
Adobe PDF or Serif PagePlus document and ensure it is fully editable. The editor reserves the
right to not publish any submitted material if it does not meet with the above guidelines.

The latest date for entries to the April Signpost
is Saturday the 15th of March at 6:00 p.m.
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LOCAL CONTACTS
OWMBY GROUP MINISTRY TEAM

Contacts for ministry matters e.g. baptisms, weddings, service arrangements, home visits etc.
Email addresses can be found at http://owmbygroup.co.uk/contacts.html

Parish Priest Revd Adrian Smith 01673 860464
Local Priest Owmby & Glentham Revd Dr. John Tomlinson 01673 866159
Local Priest for Hackthorn,
Spridlington & Saxby

Revd Sally Turnbull 01673 862764

Local Priests Revd Richard Crossland 01522 730535

Revd Bill Williams 01522 730365

Authorised Local Ministers
Viv Bailey, Anne Hunter, Liz Harris, Peter Atkinson,
Rosemary Cox, Julie Harrison, Sue Doar

CHURCHWARDENS
Contacts to do with church or churchyard matters

Glentham
Pat Beat 01673 878260
Robert Rowe 01673 878717

Hackthorn
William Cracroft-Eley 01673 860738
Cathy Andrews 01673 861058

Owmby
Avril Harrison 01673 878393
Liz Harris 01673 878829

Saxby
Tina Harrison 01673 878551
Chris Neave 01673 878820

Spridlington
VACANT
Anne Hunter 01673 861276

SIGNPOST TEAM
Editor & Advertising Manager Steve Harvey                     07835 429439 /  01502 744203
Treasurer Jennifer Rayner 07539 133522
Distribution Susan Catignani 01673 878079

VILLAGE CONTACTS
Firsby Rosemary Cox 01673 878258
Glentham & Caenby Margaret Cromack 01673 876242
Hackthorn Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Normanby & Owmby Avril Harrison 01673 878393
Saxby Sandra Neave 01673 878515
Spridlington Diana Burrows 01673 861363

VILLAGE HALLS - BOOKING & INFORMATION
Glentham Margaret Cromack 01673 876242
Hackthorn Cathy Andrews 01673 861058
Normanby-by-Spital Caroline Vernall or Lynda Watson 01673 878216
Spridlington Jo Howard 01673 862015

PARISH COUNCIL CLERKS
Glentham Jeff Reynolds 01673 838571
Normanby Nadine Fox 01673 878148
Owmby Charlotte Wright 01673 838151
Spridlington / Hackthorn Maria Wass 01673 861847



Printed by: The PrintRoom (Welton) Ltd. Telephone : 01673 862124

If you have a “stop press” news item or have missed the deadline,
but want to tell others about your event, you can have it put into
the “Local Info” category in the news section of the website. Send
an email to steve@owmbygroup.co.uk with all the details.

What’s On Guide
Day / Date Time Function Venue
Mon 3 2:00 p.m. Rainbow Fellowship Main Street, Normanby

Tues 4 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall

Tues 4 7:30 p.m. Glentham & Caenby Tapestry Group Trap House, Glentham

Wed 5 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 5 7:30 p.m. Whist Drive Kippen, Normanby

Thurs 6 10:30 a.m. Ss Peter & Paul Church Coffee Morning Moat House, Field Lane

Thurs 6 7:30 p.m. Hackthorn History Group Hackthorn Village Hall

Fri 7 7:00 p.m. Women’s World Day of Prayer St Peter’s, Glentham

Sat 8 9:00 a.m. Men’s Breakfast The Crown, Glentham

Mon 10 2:00 p.m. Glentham 55+ Club Glentham Village Hall

Tues 11 2:00 p.m. Computer Group Glentham Village Hall

Tues 11 7:30 p.m. Glentham & District Gardeners’ Club Glentham Village Hall

Wed 12 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 13 7:00 p.m. Presence Bible Study and Prayer Group Tilsit, Glentham

The latest date for entries to the April Signpost
is Saturday the 15th of March at 6:00 p.m.

Sat 15 7:30 p.m. My Brilliant Divorce Hackthorn Village Hall

Tues 18 10:30 a.m. St Peter's Guild Coffee Morning Trap House, Glentham

Tues 18 2:00 p.m. Knit & Knatter Glentham Village Hall

Wed 19 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Thurs 20 7:30 p.m. Beetle Drive Glentham Village Hall

Tues 25 2:00 p.m. Computer Group Glentham Village Hall

Wed 26 10:00 a.m. Glentham Village Hall Coffee Morning Glentham Village Hall

Wed 26 10:30 a.m. St Hilary’s “Golden” Coffee Morning The Old Rectory, Spridlington

Wed 26 7:00 p.m. Glentham PCC AGM Glentham Village Hall

Wed 26 7:30 p.m. Hackthorn Gardening Club Hackthorn Village Hall

Thurs 27 7:00 p.m. Presence Bible Study and Prayer Group Tilsit, Glentham

Fri 28 8:00 p.m. H & CH Social Club AGM Hackthorn Village Hall

Sat 29 7:00 p.m. Quiz Night Spridlington Village Hall


